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Southern Gospel Concert and Lunch 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silver State Trio 

Tuesday, March 19th 

East Simpson Coffee Company 

414 E. Simpson St., in Historic Downtown Lafayette 

11:30AM - 2PM 

Get ready for a wonderful lunch and food for your soul!!!! The awesome Silver State Trio has agreed to 
come to sing for our SFFC on Tuesday, March 19th, in the large meeting room in the back of the East 
Simpson Coffee Company. This will be a great opportunity for you to reach out to your neighbors and 
friends with the Gospel. 

A van will leave the church at 11:15AM and arrive at the restaurant at 11:30, or you can just meet us over 
there. When you enter the caf®, go to the counter and order from their menu on the wall. This will include 
delicious soups, salad wraps, panini, burritos, quiche, etc. plus fresh baked goods, and great teas and     
lattes. The owner has also offered to make side salads for us for only $2 each, if we let her know ahead 
of time. The average cost of an entr®e and salad is around $8. 

Then, bring your lunch into the large meeting room in the back, where we will have a GREAT time listening 
to and singing along with the Silver State Trio. The dad is John Moyer. Some you may recognize him as an 
organizer of the Rocky Mountain Quartet gatherings. He started singing together with his two daughters, 
Shelbia and Kendra, back in the 80õs, when John would play Southern Gospel records as the family would 
get ready to go to church. In fact, John, and his wife, Rachaelõs, first date consisted of John playing 
Blackwood Brothers records for her listening pleasure. The two of them instilled in the girls a love for 
tight musical harmony. They all love to meet new folks, and share the love of Jesus wherever they go. 
Youõll be hearing their testimonies, too, and a presentation of the Gospel! 

You wonõt want to miss this great time! Please contact Barb Coffan at                                        
CoffanB@Juno.com or 720/339-5331, to reserve a spot today.                                                
Please invite your friends and neighborsé.especially those who love                                               
Gospel music, and those who want to know more about Jesus. 

(P.S. A love offering will be taken.)  
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Our Spring Ladies Bible study is a look at 1 
Kings and the way to have spiritual stamina in 
every season. We women meet at 9:30 AM at 
the church and read the Bible and discuss 

Godõs truths. This study started in late      
August and will end at the end of April. Then, 
we will pray and see what the Lord will lead us 
to study for the Fall. Women of all ages are    
welcomed to come and pray and study with us! 

Joining a study in Godõs Word is so important 
for our Christian growth and stamina. Hope to 
see you soon! 

January SFFC Event 

A wonderful time of fellowship and fun 
was had on Sunday, January 27th. After 
worship and Bible study the seniors, Deaf 
members and guests were treated to an 
Italian covered dish lunch. Sandy M made 
a delicious birthday cake for dessert and 
all enjoyed celebrating her momõs 83rd 
birthday. Friends had brought Alice birth-
day cards and she was so appreciative of 
the love shown by all. After lunch, the 
senior tap dancing group from the Anthem 
in Broomfield entertained us with some 
old time music to tap by. The tappers had 
fun visiting and the guests who came en-
joyed the fun. 

Linda F shared a beautiful testimony of 
how the Lord Jesus Christ has carried her 
through the last six months of cancer sur-
gery and chemotherapy in times of loneli-
ness and despair. Praise the Lord, Linda is 
back to jumping rope and exercising as be-
fore. She is also back to full activity with 
friends. Barb, our SFFC           
Director, kept us all    
visiting and sharing the 
love of Jesus and praying 
for one another. Thanks 
to all who contributed to 
the love offering for the 
tappers and brought food. 

A Resurrection Surprise on Easter! 

Get ready for a huge surprise on 
Easter! In fact, please bring all of 
your family and friends to our Resurrection 
service on Sunday, April 21st, at 9:30 AM. Our 
special speaker will bring a different          
perspective to Easter than youõve heard in a 
Baptist church before! Hallelujah! He is Risen! 
He is Risen indeed! 
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THANK YOU, LARRY AND JONDA!!!   

On Sunday, February 10, 2019, the congregation of East Boulder Baptist Church said farewell to   
Pastor Larry and Jonda. They have served this church faithfully for 18 years, and God has called 
them into a different role of service. Tom Elliff, former pastor and mentor of Larry at Applewood 
Baptist Church, delivered the message. It was a meaningful time of worship, with tears and laughs as 
well as an  important message from God on Hebrews 12:1-3.   

Immediately following the morning service, lunch was served which was consistent with Cheryl Mõs 
high standards of excellent food. Thank youõs to all the kitchen crew who helped prepare and serve.   

Throughout the afternoon, pictures of the years of Larryõs and Jondaõs service were rotating on the 
computer screen. 

Following the meal, Tom C moderated a  special program that allowed the attendees to say a personal 
òGood-Byeó. Unfortunately, time did not allow for everyone to speak. But the consistent theme was 
that God really did call Larry to East Boulder Baptist Church to accomplish His good purpose, not 
manõs good   purpose. Larry walked into a church that was really hurting with some serious issues. God 
gave Larry the wisdom and the heart to deal with those issues and start the  healing process.   

As a group, gifts of our appreciation were given to both Larry and Jonda. Jonda was given a necklace 
that represented her accomplishment of becoming a Registered Nurse, Larry was given a scope (not 
mouthwash), for his use in the mountains when he hunts, and both were given a memory book filled 
with personal notes of many members of the church. 
 

THANK YOU, LARRY AND JONDA!!!   

You will be missed! 
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Pat R used to attend East Boulder  Baptist 
Church and the Senior Faith and Fun Club. 
She lived with her son and   daughter-in-law 
in the foothills of Boulder and would drive 
down the mountain every Sunday to come to 
church and once a month whenever the 
SFFC had an event. After church she would 
take her friends out for dinner because she 
loved to be with people. In 2013, Patõs sonõs 
house burnt down in the forest fire. Pat 
and her family moved to a temporary home 
in Niwot for a couple of years while they 
rebuilt their home in the mountains. While 
they were in Niwot, it was easier for Pat to 
come to church, but now she cannot drive 
anymore. She remembers her friends and 
the good times that she had at East Boul-
der Baptist Church. She sent a card this 
last Christmas to the church and this is 
what she wrote. 

òHi, Everyone, 

While I was going to church there, I really   
enjoyed it but things change and now I get 
a sermon on the TV at 10 AM every Sunday 
morning. It is difficult for me to do        
anything without help. I still am a member 
of the Methodist church in New York. 

Thank you all for being so nice to me.ó 

If you know Pat, you may want to write to 
her and let her know how you are doing.  

 Annie Armstrong Easter Offering  

 "Sending Hope to North America"  

 April, 2019 

During the 40 days leading up to Easter, 
please pray for our missionaries serving 
our churches and our nation with the  
Gospel of Jesus Christ. Begin on April 1st, 
and pray for Disaster Relief Teams - 
Dennis (leader), Blakeley - Christian  
Challenge (missionary at C.U. in Boulder), 
and our North American       missionaries 
serving in prisons, resort  areas, on our 
borders, on Indian           reservations, 
church planters, Deaf    ministries, and in 
the inner cities like Denver and Dearborn, 
Michigan. The  money you give through 
the Annie     Armstrong Easter Offering 
is used to buy special equipment, Bible 
study       materials, and building spaces 
needed for church starts. Please give 
generously. 
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SHIELD 616 - Eph.6;16  
 

Gerry has been actively involved in praying 

for Boulder County Police Officers to re-

ceive the protective gear they need for 

first response against rifle threats and  

praying for local police. Shield 616 is a       

non-profit that provides law enforcement  

officers with this expensive gear through  

donations by individuals and groups. Gerry 

has attended two dedication ceremonies at 

local churches where groups and individuals 

have donated gear and prayed with          

officers. On Thursday night, February 

21st., she gave out flag pins to officers at 

Calvary Bible Church and thanked officers 

for their service to our county. Praise the 

Lord for a Sheriff who is saved and has 

asked the local churches to pray for out 

first responders. The next celebration will 

be at Calvary in Erie. Praise the Lord that 

as of March 1st all Boulder County Deputies 

have protective gear that fit them as well 

as citizens praying for them. 

Celebrating Christmas with Our SFFC 

The Senior Faith and Fun Club celebrated 
Christmas at the Coffanõs home on          
December 12th. We were welcomed by our 
gracious hosts, Tom and Barb. Tom met 
everyone outside to help park cars and  
carry in food, and Barb made everyone feel 
like they had just come òhomeó. The food 
was plentiful and delicious. Everyone       
enjoyed fellowshipping together and   
meeting new friends. There was rejoicing 
when Gloria walked in after being in the 
hospital a few days earlier, and Emily ar-
rived for the first time in a long while, with 
her husband, Larry.  
 
But then a little bit of Heaven descended 
as we quieted down to hear a concert by 
Sergey and Jill. God has given them an 
amazing talent, and we were blessed as 
they shared with us their music. Gloria said 
she had the best seat in the house,  be-
cause she could see Sergeyõs hands on the 
keys of the piano from one end to the oth-
er. She said that the music was so uplifting, 
that it just took her out of herself and 
lifted her up to Heaven! Her comment, òI 
thought Iõd ôfly away, oh gloryõ! Iõm sure 
God was so pleased with it!ó The concert 
ended much too soon and so did the party. 
What a  wonderful way to enter the  
Christmas season! 


